FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I completely understand that you and any non-Council facilities hold different data sets, however not having that data would ultimately skew my results. Could I enact another FOI request please in asking for the deaths data of all registered deaths submitted to your Council? In other words, could I be provided with the numbers of all registered deaths from 2015 to present day in the same format as before (separate figures for each year)? If this information is not held by yourselves then please advise where it can be obtained from. 

Registration officers and anyone who acts on their behalf in carrying out statutory registration duties are outside the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Superintendent registrars and registrars are not a public authority as defined in the Act and, therefore, are not subject to its provisions. Data held by them - including information held in death registers is not subject to disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act.

The information is held by the Office of National Statistics, you will need to contact them for the data. https://www.ons.gov.uk/

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
